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Dear parents and carers,  
 
You may have heard the devastating news over the weekend, of the explosion that took place at a 
block of flats on Pier Road, St Helier. A building has been demolished and a fire subsequently 
occurred. Some people have died, and other people are missing. 
 
The entire community has been deeply affected by this tragedy. While the news is upsetting for 
everyone, we are very mindful that it may be especially upsetting to children and young people. 
Schools are always fully prepared to respond after critical incidents supporting children and young 
people. 
 
Your child will likely have lots of questions about the incident and may want to talk to you. You can 
help them by following the tips below: 
 
Make time to listen. Children and young people may only have heard rumours or partial facts. 
Making time to listen to their worries and answer their questions is helpful. It gives them the 
chance to ask questions and helps them feel safe and listened to. 
 
Be honest and age-appropriate in your answers. Your children are likely to have lots of 
questions about what has happened. You will need to decide how much detail you give your child 
based on their age and whether they know anyone who has been involved. But don’t be afraid to 
let them know that you don’t know the answer to their question.  
 
Give them space to be scared or anxious. After something bad happens, it’s normal to feel 
worried and scared. When children and young people can talk about their difficult feelings with a 
trusted adult, it helps them cope with these feelings. 
 
Let them know they are safe. While fear and anxiety are normal reactions, it’s also important to 
help your child put their fear into perspective. Remind them that Incidents like this are very rare, 
and that there are a lot of people working to help keep them safe. 
 
Help them get involved. Islanders are already looking to help the people who have been 
affected. It may be that your child wants to get involved by joining in any future fundraisers, or 
writing and thank you note to health workers, or emergency services workers.  
 
If your child needs more support dealing with this difficult news, you can find more information on 
the Government of Jersey website. You can also find a full list of support services over the page. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Rob Sainsbury  
 
Interim Director General, Children Young People, Education and Skills 
D +44 (0)1534 449223  
E r.sainsbury@gov.je 

https://www.gov.je/health/mental/pages/mentalhealthnetwork.aspx#anchor-4
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